
 
April 13, 2015 
 
 
SENT VIA E-MAIL: Jessica.Bean@waterboards.ca.gov 
Jessica Bean  
Engineering Geologist 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street, 24th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Subject: Comments on Mandatory Conservation Proposed Regulatory Framework Released on April 7, 2015 
 
Dear Ms. Bean: 
 
The Bella Vista Water District appreciates the opportunity to comment on the State Water Resources Control 
Board (Water Board) staff’s “Mandatory Conservation Proposed Regulatory Framework” (Regulatory 
Framework) and the draft table entitled “Urban Water Suppliers and Proposed Regulatory Framework Tiers to 
Achieve 25% Use Reduction” (Conservation Standard/Tiers Table) released on April 7, 2015.  We appreciate that 
Water Board staff is seeking input on these proposals to draft an emergency regulation, which will be released for 
informal public comment on April 17, 2015. 
 
The District fully recognizes the severity of the ongoing drought and supports the Governor’s Executive Order 
and its key provision to reduce potable urban water usage by 25 percent statewide over the coming months.  We 
appreciate the effort that Water Board staff has devoted to soliciting input from stakeholders in order to 
accomplish the objectives in a fair and equitable manner. 
 
The calculated indicator of residential gallons per capita per day (R-GPCD) from September 2014 is proposed by 
Water Board staff as the sort order for the proposed Conservation Standard/Tiers Table to assign conservation 
targets to water suppliers with increasing severity.  This one-month “snapshot” in time does not provide a fair 
basis for comparative water use efficiency.  Climate conditions vary significantly across the state, particularly in 
the month of September.  September is among the hottest months in interior Northern California, particularly 
within the Redding basin, and many homes still rely on evaporative coolers to cope with the extreme heat.  In 
September 2014 - the benchmark month – Redding experienced an average maximum temperature of more than 
92 degrees and 19 days over 90 degrees, typical of this time of year and atypical of many other locales in 
California with mild climates and minimal water use during this month.  Consequently, a 35 percent conservation 
requirement is based on water use during a month of extreme weather not experienced by most other regions of 
the state.  Therefore, the District recommends utilizing a climate adjustment component to normalize the 
significant geographic and climatological differences that exist within California.  Readily available monthly 
mean data should be used rather than a single month (September) to derive the requirement for all months. 
 
The District utilizes a bimonthly billing process, which makes month to month comparisons and monthly 
reporting difficult.  Unless directed otherwise, the District will utilize a two month rolling average to calculate and 
estimate monthly water production and delivery figures. 
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The District recommends that key terms incorporated in the regulations be defined for sake of fairness and 
consistency. 
 
Answers to Staff Questions 
 
The Water Board’s Fact Sheet requests consideration of the following general questions.  Following are detailed 
comments in response to these questions. 
 
1. Are there other approaches to achieve a 25% statewide reduction in potable urban water use that would 
also impose a greater responsibility on water suppliers with higher per capita water use than those that use less?  
 
Yes.  As described above, the proposed Conservation Standard/Tiers Table should be amended to incorporate a 
climate adjustment factor to normalize climate and will result in a more fair assignment of conservation targets for 
water suppliers.   
 
2. How should the regulation differentiate between tiers of high, medium and low per capita water users?  
 
Tiers or classifications of “high”, “medium” and “low” per capita water suppliers should be based on annualized 
data that includes a climate adjustment factor to normalize climate data to establish a more fair and equitable 
Conservation Standard for each water supplier. 
 
3. Should water suppliers disclose their list of actions to achieve the required water reductions? 
 
Given the need water agencies to implement significant new actions to get substantially greater conservation 
results in very short timeframe, we believe that additional effort to prepare and submit lists of actions should not 
be a requirement of the Emergency Regulation.  Water suppliers will be identifying, implementing, and 
experimenting with different combinations of actions, policies, procedures and programs based on variable 
conditions and capabilities based on local conditions in coming weeks and months, but documenting such actions 
to the Water Board could distract agency staff from the primary objective of achieving results.     
 
4. Should these actions detail specific plans for potable water use reductions in the commercial, industrial, 
and institutional (CII) sectors?  
 
The Emergency Regulations should affirm the immediate need to reduce outdoor irrigation for ornamental 
purposes, install water efficient fixtures and appliances, and avoid unnecessary restrictions on CII water use for 
economic or process-related water uses.  A significant constraint for water suppliers that intend to focus on 
reducing CII water use for outdoor irrigation is the widespread lack of dedicated irrigation meters.  Water 
suppliers will need flexibility to use different approaches to target and account for reductions in CII water use.  
 
New CII reporting requirements should be “lumped” rather than disaggregated as proposed by Water Board staff.  
Water supplier metering and billing information does not generally support classifications of commercial (“large 
landscape commercial” such as golf courses, amusement parks) industrial, and institutional (“large landscape 
institutional water users” such as cemeteries, college campuses) into readily identifiable subsectors.  Presently, 
definitions and classification systems are currently quite variable among water suppliers.  Resulting data 
submittals would likely not be comparable, and would require significant effort to impose standardization.  Such 
efforts in the context of the Emergency Regulation will divert limited resources that need to be focused on action 
and results.  
 
5. Should additional information be required in the monthly conservation reports for urban water suppliers 
to demonstrate progress towards achieving the required water reductions? 
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The Water Board staff should amend and standardize calculation methods to account for bimonthly billing cycles, 
different numbers of days in each billing cycle, and different methods of calculating and reporting water 
production which are evidenced in previous reporting.  Water agencies need to be assured that reported data used 
comparatively for regulatory and enforcement purposes are actually comparable.  
 
6. How and when should compliance with the required water reductions be assessed? 
 
Monthly reporting should be monitored and objective thresholds established for Water Board response.  Failure to 
submit reports should be immediately addressed and technical assistance should be offered as the initial remedy.  
Significantly below target performance (>-30 percent?) on a two to three month cumulative basis could trigger 
informal enforcement, again with the primary focus on offering technical assistance to improve performance. 
 
7. What enforcement response should be considered if water suppliers fail to achieve their required water 
use reductions? 
 
Failure to achieve required water use reductions should be finally determined only at the end of the 270-day 
duration of the Emergency Regulation.  Water suppliers should be subject to “graduated” enforcement based on 
the relative significance of their non-compliance.  Compliance should be evaluated in consideration of 
information water suppliers provide on the actions they have taken to achieve compliance.  If the drought 
emergency is continuing at that time, water suppliers should be ordered to prepare a "corrective action plan" 
identifying measures to be implemented to come into compliance.   Any Water Board action to issue Cease and 
Desist Orders and impose Administrative Civil Liabilities of up to $10,000 for non-compliance is quite likely to 
divert scarce resources away from on-going local efforts and should be considered an extreme “last resort”. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
David Coxey, 
General Manager 
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